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Presidentõs Message  

Dear Colleagues, 

 

As I write this message, there is a 

touch of fall in the air and I ask 

myself òwhere did summer go?ó  

 

I know my volume of work has 

been extremely busy. I have never 

seen such a flurry of initial  

applications! I guess that means 

most of you have been experiencing 

the same thing. It seems to be  

settling down a bit now, so we can 

relax, even if just for a little while. 

 

As requested by the Board, our 

MeAMSS nominating committee has 

prepared the ballot for our next 

slate of board members. This will 

be sent out shortly.  I was very 

pleased to see some new names on 

the ballot, and look forward to 

some fresh ideas.  We have to be 

constantly growing in our          

profession to succeed.  I would like 

to thank our Nominating  

Committee members: 

¶ Melanie Crowe, CPCS (Parkview 

Adventist Medical Center) 

¶ Kimberly Corriveau (Eastern 

Maine Healthcare Systems) 

¶ Laurie Kelley, CPMSM (Blue Hill  

Memorial Hospital) 

 

On November 7, 2014, we will be 

holding our next quarterly MeAMSS 

meeting at the new MaineGeneral 

Medical Center in Augusta. I have 

heard it is a beautiful facility! I will 

be getting the agenda out shortly. 

I encourage anyone who interested 

in pursuing certification, to apply for 

the Patricia OõConnor Scholarship 

Award. This can go a long way to 

helping with the costs involved. The 

recipient will be announced at the 

November MeAMSS meeting. I 

hope to see you all there. 

 

Be well and enjoy life!  

 

Rose Lyons 

President 

A warm welcome to our newest member: 

Diane Swisher (York Hospital) 

Our very best wishes to those 

members taking the fall 

certification exams ! 

NAMSS Reminder:  
All candidates due to recertify in 2014 must submit their recertification 

application by December 1, 2014.           
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Upcoming Educational Opportunities 

T H E  L I G H T H O U S E  

The 2015 Candidate Handbook is available online at www.NAMSS.org 

 
Please note, effective Fall 2014, all CPCS and CPMSM examinations administered now contain multiple 

choice questions with three possible answer options, a decrease from the present format of four.  

  

Save the date!  

October 3 - October 7, 2015  

Washington State Convention Center 

Seattle, Washington 

NAMSS Annual Conference & Exhibition 

Education Session  
November 7, 2014 

MaineGeneral Medical Center, Alfond Center for Health 

35 Medical Center Parkway 

Augusta, Maine 04330  

òThe glow of one 

warm thought is to 

me worth more than 

money.ó 
 

 
Thomas Jefferson  

 

 

 

 

Questions?  

Rose Lyons, Education Chair 

(207) 771-3489 x2101 

RLyons@synernet.net 

 

Summer Testing Period  

Application Deadline:  

Friday, April 17, 2015  

Testing Period: 

Saturday, June 13 through 

Saturday, July 4, 2015

2015 NAMSS Certification Testing  
(Estimated dates, based on previous schedules) 

Fall Testing Period  

Application Deadline:  

Friday, August 14, 2015  

Testing Period: 

Saturday, October 10 through 

Saturday, November 7, 2015

Spring Testing Period  

Application Deadline:  

Friday, January 16, 2015  

Testing Period: 

Saturday, March 21 through 

Saturday, April 5, 2015

http://www.NAMSS.org
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National Medical Staff Services Awareness Week 

November 2-8, 2014 
 

In 1992, President George Bush signed Congressional House Joint Resolution #399 proclaiming the first week in 

November as National Medical Staff Services Awareness Week. Since then, NAMSS has partnered with hospitals, MCOs, 

doctorõs offices, university health systems, and government agencies to promote awareness of the medical services 

professional (MSP).  
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Membership Questions  
The questions below have been asked over the past quarter. Please contact the 

relevant person if you require more information. 

òI've been  

absolutely  

terrified every 

moment of my 

life - and I've  

never let it keep 

me from doing a  

single thing I 

wanted to do.ó 
 

Georgia O'Keeffe  

 

 

  
privileges here.  Do any of 

you credential these òvendorsó and if 

so, do you have privileges/criteria you 

would be willing to share?  Also, what 

medical staff category do you place 

them in? Credentialing of vendors has 

not been done here in the past and I 

am curious if it is even needed.  It 

would involve creation of a privilege 

form and a bylaw change before we 

could move forward and I wanted to 

find out first if it is even necessary.ó 

For more information: 

spaida@mainehospital.org 

 

Questions 13 and 14:  

From:  Kim Sibley 

 St. Joseph Hospital  

òWe are considering provider-based 

billing for our outpatient practices 

which fall under a separate umbrella 

than that of the hospital.  None of the 

midlevel providers have gone through 

the medical staff credentialing  

process.  I am being asked to  

determine if anyone out there has 

gone through this and if so would you 

share your information. 

What do I NEED to know about  

provider-based billing and midlevel 

providers in the outpatient setting 

(separate tax ID from the hospital)?  

What SHOULD I know? Do you have 

a current process in place; if so would 

you share?ó 

òDoes anyone annually assess  

moderation sedation and, if so, would 

you send me your resources?ó 

For more information: 

KIMBERLY.SIBLEY@sjhhealth.com 

 

Question 14:  

 From: Peggy Willihan 

 Franklin Memorial  

òI would like to know which hospitals 

use a training program for Moderate 

Sedation.  I have found digital media 

for an online, intranet Learning  

Management System; however the cost 

is $3,000. We are looking at different 

competency models to embrace.ó 

For more information: 

pwillihan@fchn.org 

 

 

 

 

Questions 1and 2:  

From:  Judy Lovejoy 

            Rumford Hospital 

òAre there written rules or  

regulations regarding provider  

certification of the following or is this 

addressed at each facility and included 

in Medical Staff Bylaws or Rules & 

Regulations: BLS, ACLS, ALSO, PALS, 

ATLS, NALS, and CPR?ó 

òMembers of our medical staff are 

trying to make the process of obtaining 

a H&P more convenient for our  

podiatry patients who are scheduled 

for surgery and I am hoping for some 

help from my fellow experts.  

A podiatrist recently joined our staff 

and many of his patients from his 

former practice have chosen to follow 

him to RH. When one of the òout of 

townó patients requires surgery a H&P 

is required. According to our bylaws, 

podiatrists are responsible for that part 

of the patientõs H&P which relates to 

podiatry and a member of our Active 

or Admitting Courtesy staff is  

responsible for the remainder of the 

H&P. This is the piece that is a burden 

for the out of town patients. 

 Most patients have a primary care 

provider who is located  in their vicinity, 

but because the providers do not have 

privileges at RH, we cannot accept a 

H&P from the patientõs provider. 

Are any of you facing the same  

challenge or is your facility accepting a 

H&P (as long as it meets your  

guidelines) from the patientõs out of 

town provider?ó 

For more information: 

LovejoyJ@rh.cmhc.org 

 

Question 3:  
From:  Pam Loughlin 

            DECH 

òCan anyone tell me how long archived 

provider credentials files must be kept 

in Maine?ó 

For more information: 

ploughlin@dech.org 

 

Question 4:  

From:  Debbie Hall  

 SMHC 

òI have a question about the  

maintenance of facilitiesõ Meditech (or 

provider billing) database.  In your 

facility, who is responsible for this?  Iõm 

curious about whether it is an IT,  

billing, or medical staff responsibility?ó 

For more information: 

DAHall@smhc.org 

Question 5:  

From: Diane Swisher 

 York Hospital  

òI would like to connect with  

someone that is responsible for the 

CME programs at their facility. Could 

someone spare some time to answer 

some questions?ó 

For more information: 

Dswisher@yorkhospital.com 

 

Questions 6, 7 and 8:  

From: Kate Stoddard 

 Maine Medical Center 

òDo hospitals still use the provisional 

year of appointment for practitioners?ó 

òWhat are hospitals charging for dues, 

reappointment fees, and application 

fees?ó 

òWhat do you do when you have  

practitioners who donõt pay their 

dues?ó 

For more information: 

STODDC@mmc.org  

   

Question 9:  

From:  Freddie Jackson 

 Mercy Hospital 

òIs anyone doing special privileging for 

use of ketamine in the treatment of 

depression?  If so, would you be willing 

to share your criteria?ó 

For more information: 

jacksonf@emhs.org 

 

Question 10:  

From:  Becky West   

 Cary Medical Center 

òI am trying to find out how many 

hospitals do or donõt have an age limit 

on their call obligation.  If you could 

please let me know if you do or donõt 

and, if you do, what the age cap is? 

For more information: 

bwest@carymed.org 

 

Question 11:  

From:  Cindy Hutchison  

 Pen Bay Medical Center 

òIs your Cancer Care Committee a 

Medical Staff Committee or a Hospital 

Committee?ó   

For more information: 

CHutchison@penbayhealthcare.org 

 

Question 12:  

From:  Sarah Paida   

 MCMH 

òWe are currently looking into whether 

òvendorsó who work with rehabilitation 

staff to fit patients with prosthetic 

devices need to be credentialed for 
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Many consumers check a  

physicianõs board status before 

making appointments, and some 

medical centers and insurers  

require maintenance of certification 

for doctors seeking hospital  

privileges or entrée to their health 

insurance panels. 

òRight now, for better or for 

worse, board certification is one of 

the best quality indicators we have,ó 

said Leah Binder, president and 

CEO of The Leapfrog Group, an  

employer-based coalition that  

advocates for greater health care 

quality and safety. 

If physicians want to improve the 

process, she said, they should  

appeal to their specialty boards, 

òbut you canõt throw the baby out 

with the bathwater.ó 
 

Since its origins in 1933, board  

certification has always been  

voluntary, rather than a condition 

of licensure. Most medical  

specialties granted certification for 

life until the 1980s; physicians took 

the exams only once, after  

completing their training. 

Over time, most of the 24 specialty 

boards started requiring  

recertification every 7 or 10 years.  

In 2000, they adopted additional 

Docs Slam Recertification Rules They Call A Waste Of Time 
Many specialists are balking at what 

they say are onerous new rules to 

get recertified, warning the  

demands will force some physicians 

out of practice at a time when the 

nation faces a shortage. 
 

Doctors say the new requirements 

have made maintaining specialty 

certifications a process that never 

ends. Younger doctors already  

retake the arduous certification 

exam every seven to 10 years to 

keep their credential, long  

considered the gold standard of 

expertise. But physicians of all ages 

must now complete a complex set 

of requirements every two to three 

years, or risk losing their  

certification. 
 

Supporters contend the new  

process will ensure doctors  

incorporate the latest medical  

advances into their practices, but 

many critics dismiss it as  

meaningless, expensive and a waste 

of time. 
 

More than 16,000 doctors have 

signed an online petition urging 

medical specialty boards to do away 

with the new requirements. Some 

older physicians ð who were once 

board certified for life and  

exempted from the periodic exams 

ñ warn they may simply retire. "I'm 

at an age where, if anybody does  

anything to force me to participate, 

I'd say 'adios.' I'd retire. It's not 

worth it for me," said Dr. Marc 

Frager, 65, of Boca Raton, Fla., who 

is board certified in internal  

medicine, nuclear medicine and 

endocrinology and cares for elderly 

patients, most of whom are on 

Medicare. "It should be a concern 

to the health care system. Who's 

going to take care of the patients?" 
 

Lisa Mancuso, a board-certified 

anesthesiologist in Hartsville, S.C., 

says the new rules will make it even 

harder to attract physicians to rural 

areas, especially if hospitals and 

insurers require the certifications. 

òThey have a hard enough time 

bringing younger, well qualified 

physicians to these rural areas, and 

if they tie maintenance of  

certification to hospital privileges, it 

will exacerbate the problem of not 

being able to attract specialists,ó  

she said. 
 

ôA Badge Of Quality'  

The conflict comes at a time when 

the credentials are increasingly 

relied upon as a quality indicator. 

requirements. Earlier this year, 

those standards became even 

tougher for internal medicine and 

many other specialties with the 

transition to continuous  

maintenance of certification  

activities. This is in addition to  

fulfilling state licensing boardsõ  

requirements for getting continuing 

medical education credits. 

òMedical knowledge doubles every 

eight years, and having a process 

where a physician does something 

once in their professional lifetime 

or every 10 years just doesnõt seem 

to cover what physicians need to 

know to take care of their  

patients,ó said Dr. Mira Irons,  

senior vice president for academic 

affairs at the American Board of 

Medical Specialties, the group that 

owns the certification program. 

While the exams test knowledge, 

the new requirements are geared 

to ensuring that doctors integrate 

that knowledge into their practices. 

Continued on Page 9  

  AOA House of Delegates Votes to Support Single GME Accreditation System 

Delegates representing the   

nationõs more than 104,000  

osteopathic physicians (DOs) 

and osteopathic medical students 

voted today to support a     

decision by the AOA Board of 

Trustees to pursue a new, single 

accreditation system for      

graduate medical education. 

 

This historic vote during the 

annual meeting of the AOA 

House of Delegates comes after 

an announcement in February 

that the AOA, the Accreditation 

Council for Graduate Medical 

Education (ACGME), and the 

American Association of      

Colleges of Osteopathic      

Medicine (AACOM) reached an 

agreement to work together to 

prepare future generations of 

physicians. Read the statement 

from ACGME. 

 

When fully implemented in July 

2020, the new system will allow 

graduates of osteopathic and 

allopathic medical schools to 

complete their residency and/or 

fellowship education in ACGME-

accredited programs and  

demonstrate achievement of 

common milestones and  

competencies. 

 

The AOA strongly believes the 

public will benefit from a single 

standardized system to evaluate 

the effectiveness of GME  

programs for producing  

competent physicians. Through 

osteopathic-focused residency 

programs, the new GME  

accreditation system will  

recognize the unique principles 

and practices of the osteopathic 

medical profession and its  

contributions to health care in 

the U.S. 

 
Source:  www.osteopathic.org 
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ò Your time is 

limited, so donõt 

waste it living 

someone elseõs 

life.ó 

 

Steve Jobs 

 

Board of Licensure in Medicine Clarifies New Telemedicine Guidelines  
The Maine Board of Licensure in Medicine made important changes in its Telemedicine policy 

first adopted in June. Most significantly, the policy was changed to a guideline and the 

prohibition against prescribing scheduled drugs through telemedicine was repealed in favor of a 

more permissive provision. The changes were effective immediately. MMA had advocated for 

changes in the previously announced policy. 

The new language on Prescribing (in 

section H. of the Guidelines), reads 

as follows: 

"Telemedicine technologies, where 

prescribing may be contemplated, 

must implement measures to  

uphold patient safety in the absence 

of traditional physical examination. 

Such measures should guarantee 

that the identity of the patient and 

provider is clearly established and 

that detailed documentation for the 

clinical evaluation and resulting 

prescription is both enforced and 

independently kept. Measures to 

assure informed, accurate and error 

prevention prescribing practices 

(e.g. integration with e-Prescription 

systems) are encouraged. 

Prescribing medications, in-person 

or via telemedicine, is at the  

professional discretion of the  

physician. The physician prescribing 

via telemedicine must ensure that 

the clinical evaluation, indication, 

appropriateness, and safety  

considerations for the resulting 

prescription are appropriately  

documented and meet the same 

standard of care as that of a  

traditional patient-physician  

interaction. Consequently,  

prescriptions via telemedicine carry 

the same accountability as  

prescriptions delivered during an 

encounter in person. However, 

where such measures are upheld, 

and the appropriate clinical  

consideration is carried out and 

documented, physicians may  

exercise their judgment and  

prescribe medications as part of 

telemedicine encounters." 

 

This amended policy is now  

consistent with the final product of 

the work group formed by the 

Federation of State Medical Boards 

to review telemedicine and to make 

recommendations to the state  

medical licensing boards. 

 

During the discussion at the  

meeting on Tuesday, Board  

members did express concern 

about some of the potential  

applications for telemedicine being 

discussed nationally and MMA 

members implementing new  

services utilizing telemedicine  

technology should follow the  

national trends and potentially  

consult with the Board or MMA. 

 

The Board Guidelines can be found 

on the MMA website at 

www.mainemed.com (spotlight 

section). 

 

On September 9th, the American 

Telemedicine Association (ATA) 

issued two reports grading states 

on their telemedicine policies. No 

state received high marks for easing 

licensing restrictions, but seven 

states, including Maine, received "A" 

grades for having insurance  

coverage policies that encourage 

telemedicine adoption.  

 

Maine Medicine Weekly Update  

September 15, 2014  

Following are three questions 

physicians will most likely  

receive and sample talking points 

for giving a thoughtful response: 

 

Why do physicians get  

money or items of value 

from the industry?  

Physicians interact with the  

industry in many ways, including 

as consultants, speakers,  

researchers or recipients of 

"items of value." These  

interactions generally benefit 

patients. For instance, physicians 

often receive items of value, 

such as medical journal reprints 

or certain patient education 

materials. 

 

 

CMS Releases Sunshine Act Data: What Physicians Need to Know 
Physicians' financial data under the Physician Payments Sunshine Act, also known as the 

"Open Payments" program, has been released to the public. While many physicians won't 

find their data in the local news, chances are their patients or others they know will ask 

them about it.  

Don't relationships with the 

industry influence physicians' 

decisions and  

recommendations?  

The medical profession always is 

aware of the potential for  

conflicts of interest. But a  

relationship with the industry 

doesn't automatically mean that 

a physician's judgment has been 

influenced inappropriately.  

Industry support for research 

and development has been  

essential for developing new 

interventions and technologies 

to improve patient care and 

reduce health care costs. 

 

 

 

 

How could individual  

physicians be justified in  

accepting large sums of 

money from the industry?  

While there probably are some 

instances when physicians  

received money that, in  

retrospect, they should not have 

accepted, there are legitimate 

reasons that a physician could be 

listed as having accepted a large 

sum of money. For instance, 

many physicians receive funds to 

support clinical trials, an essential 

component of advancing medical 

knowledge around specific  

conditions and treatments.  

 
Maine Medicine Weekly Update 

October 6 2014 



Stipend Survey 2014  
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A special ôThank Youõ to Kim Sibley at St. Joseph Healthcare in Bangor for gathering and compiling this information. 

On July 1, 2014, the American Board of 

Podiatric Surgery (ABPS) adopted the     

trading name the American Board of Foot 

and Ankle Surgery (ABFAS).  
 

Click here to find their new website.  

 

We have moved!  

Our new address is: 

One Financial Center, 13th Floor 

675 Atlantic Avenue 

Boston, MA 02111 

Important changes to note: 

Effective October 1, 2014, the new fee to query the 

National Practitioner Data Bank (NPDB) will be 

$3.00 for both Continuous and One-Time Queries 

and $5.00 for Self-Queries. All other aspects of 

querying will remain the same. 

https://www.abfas.org/
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News Snippets 

Audit Finds Doctorsõ Criminal Cases Are Underreported 
A Massachusetts state audit found that courts regularly fail to report doctors facing criminal charges to the state's Board 

of Registration in Medicine. The audit found that between 2002 and 2012, state courts only reported two doctors to 

the Board of Registration in Medicine. That is in stark contrast to the 84 active physicians with a felony, serious  

misdemeanor convictions, or a "continuations without a finding" in the same time period. The majority of the  

unreported infractions concerned driving under the influence, leaving the scene of an accident, or negligently operating a 

vehicle. Other cases involved assault and battery, fraud, drug distribution, larceny, and destruction of property among 

other offenses. Massachusetts Auditor Suzanne Bump says the lack of communication between the courts and the  

medical board means critical information on doctors is not accessible to the public. In order to make improvements, 

auditors recommend that the board upgrade its physician profile systems. The board signaled it is working to comply 

with a previous directive to improve that database, which was created in 2012. Click here to read the full story. 
b!a{{ DŀǘŜǿŀȅΣ Wǳƭȅ нлмп 

FSMB Compact Proposal Released  

According to an article by ModernHealthcare.com, the Federation of State Medical 

Boards (FSMB) has released its finalized plan for an interstate compact for physician 

licensure òunder which physicians who are licensed in one state can use a streamlined 

process to be quickly licensed in another.ó Click here to read the full article. 

TJC Amends Standards in Response to May 2014 CMS Rule  

The Joint Commission (TJC) announced that it has revised its hospital and critical-access hospital standards to align 

with CMS's May 2014 conditions of participation rule.  According to its website, TJC standards "clarify the  

requirements of a practitioner not appointed to the medical staff who is ordering outpatient services, governing body 

consultation with the medical staff, and medical staff structure for multihospital systems." 

Learn more about CMS's final rule and TJC's revised standards for hospitals and critical-access hospitals.  

The D.O. Is In Now: Osteopathic Schools Turn Out Nearly a Third of All Med School Grads  

Getting into osteopathic school is still excruciatingly tough. Last fall, more than 144,000 students applied for some 6,400 

spots. Touro this year received 6,000 applications for 270 first-year seats for the Manhattan school and a new campus 

opening this summer in Middletown, N.Y. (The average M.C.A.T. score for students entering this fall was just a point 

below the M.D. average.) 

The boom in osteopathy is striking. In 1980, there were just 14 schools across the country and 4,940 students. Now 

there are 30 schools, including state universities in New Jersey, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas, West Virginia and Michigan, 

offering instruction at 40 different locations to more than 23,000 students. Today, osteopathic schools turn out 28  

percent of the nationõs medical school graduates. 

Click here to read the full article at the New York Times website 

 
Berger, Joseph. "The D.O. Is In Now: Osteopathic Schools Turn Out Nearly a Third of All Med School Grads." The New York Times 29 July 2014  

Published: Web. 29 July 2014. 

Fast Track For Primary Care Docs At One California University   

Some doctors in the state of California will soon be able to practice after three years of medical school instead of the 

traditional four. The American Medical Association is providing seed money for the effort in the form of a $1 million,  

five-year grant to the University of California at Davis. 

Click here to read more. 

òWhether  

you think  

you can  

or you think  

you canõt, 

youõre right.ó 

 

 
Henry Ford  

http://www.bostonglobe.com/lifestyle/health-wellness/2014/07/01/audit-finds-doctors-criminal-cases-unreported/hez6ampFounHTZnayFRqBL/story.html
http://www.modernhealthcare.com/article/20140905/NEWS/309059956&utm_source=AltURL&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=mpdaily&AllowView=VXQ0UnpwZTVBL1NiL1IzSkUvSHRlRU9najBrZEErTmI
http://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR-2014-05-12/pdf/2014-10687.pdf
http://www.jointcommission.org/assets/1/6/HAP_Burden_Reduction_Aug2014.pdf
http://www.jointcommission.org/assets/1/6/CAH_Deeming_Prepub_Aug2014.pdf
http://www.nytimes.com/2014/08/03/education/edlife/the-osteopathic-branch-of-medicine-is-booming.html?ref=health&_r=2
http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/blogspot/NAMSS/~3/LYy8BlfLs5g/fast-track-for-primary-care-docs-at-one.html?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email
http://capsules.kaiserhealthnews.org/index.php/2014/08/fast-track-for-primary-care-docs-at-one-calif-university/

